
Summer Road Status
February 18, 2023

1) Construction drawings were completed by Intermountain Engineering and 
submitted to Summit County to request variances County standards for 
road width, grade and turning radius. One of the drawings is attached 
showing the design.

2) RWB Fire’s and CDOT’s reviews of the variance requests were received 
by the County and they recommend that the road be a ONE WAY egress 
only due to the danger of a vehicle turning onto the Summer Road from 
Hwy 9. The County will approve the project and support a grant request 
under that condition plus these: 
a) No County maintenance,
b) No wintertime use or plowing of the road,
c) Narrowed connection at Hwy 9 to prevent right turns onto the summer 

road, and 
d) Installation of the appropriate signage (e.g. “No Right Turn”, “Do Not 

Enter”) per CDOT.
3) We understand that we would not need a CDOT Access Permit if we met 

their criteria. 
4) Site Plan Review: pending positive feedback from the Silver Shekel 

property Owners, we will (a) submit the design to the Summit County 
Planning Dept. for a Site Plan Review and approval; and (b) if approved 
submit a grant request for the construction. The grant request might need 
to be split into two years due to the size of the project and the amount of 
funds available each year for grants. 

5) Redesign: Based on the variance approval we will need to hire IME again 
to make changes to the road design for a one-way road (reducing the 
width from 18 to 16 feet, the heights of retaining walls and changing the 
exit to Hwy 9). We should be able to do this at the same time or possibly 
after the grant application is submitted, as long as we indicate that the 
final design will have the changes made that had been requested. The 
engineering cost for the redesign is estimated at $3K-$4K 

6) If the grant is approved, there will likely be a special assessment per lot 
(195 lots) to pay for SSOA’s share. There will be cost savings from 
reducing the road width and retaining wall height, but these will be offset 
be changes at the intersection. We are still estimating about $258K.






